
REORGANIZATION MEETING 

JANUARY 6, 2025 

 

The reorganization meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors on January 6, 

2025 at 7:30 PM at the Township Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  

Present at the meeting were Supervisors’ Batt, and Sangialosi, Planning 

Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman and resident Daniel Remington and 

Secretary Janet Frantz.   

 

Supervisor Sangialosi called the meeting to order and led the group in the pledge 

to the Flag.   

 

Supervisor Sangialosi appointed Supervisor Batt as the Temporary Chairman, 

second by Supervisor Batt. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi appointed Janet E. Frantz as Temporary Secretary-

Treasurer, second by Supervisor Batt.   

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to appoint Supervisor Sangialosi as Chairman, second by 

Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to appoint Supervisor Batt as Vice Chairman, 

second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Batt made a motion to appoint Janet E. Frantz as Secretary-Treasurer, 

second by Supervisor Sangialosi. Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Batt made a motion to adopt, approve and sign Resolution 2025-01, 

Appointments and Establish Monetary Rates for 2025, second by Supervisor 

Sangialosi. Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Batt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor 

Sangialosi.  The meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM.   

 

 

REGULAR MEETING 

JANUARY 6, 2025 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held 

following the reorganization at the Township Building, 1700 Centerville Road, 

Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting were Supervisors Batt and Sangialosi, 

Planning Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman, resident Daniel Remington, and 

Secretary Frantz. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the minutes of the December 3, 2024 

meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of December 

31, 2024, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the checks list for January 6, 2025, 

second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 



Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after 

the December 3, 2024 meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Secretary Frantz reported that the road sign for Michaux Rd. was stolen at the 

intersection with Ridge Rd.  In the spring a rock will be placed and Michaux Rd. 

will be painted on it.  The Township received a letter from SEO Vince Elbel stating 

that he is retiring on December 31, 2025.   

 

Jennifer Henry, race director for Buck Ridge Burn Trail Races, gave notification 

that the race will be held on April 6, 2025 from 6am to 2pm. The State required 

her to provide proof of this notification. A full Emergency Action Plan is in place. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to return the bond for Douglas Miller Construction, 

seconded by Supervisor Sangialosi.  Vote unanimous.  The Township pole building 

is completed. 

 

Planning Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman is continuing to reach out to cabin 

owners concerning the posting of address numbers. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi gave update from the WCCOG meeting that John Mizerak 

from Brightspeed attended the meeting stating that the company will bid for funds 

for underserved internet areas.  Cumberland County Commissioner, Jean Foschi 

mentioned that 2025 dog licenses are now on sale.  She also stated that the 

Cumberland County Library system requested a tax millage increase. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor 

Batt.  The meeting adjourned at 8:18 P.M.   

 

        Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 

        Janet E. Frantz   

        Secretary-Treasurer   

 


